
Village of Cairo 

 

Meeting Minutes  07/21/2025 
 

MINUTES 

July 21, 2025 

 

Call to Order: 

The July 21, 2025, meeting of the Cairo Board of Directors was called to order by Vanessa Joseph, 

Chairman of the Board, at 6:03 p.m.  

 

Roll Call: 

Vanessa Joseph, Chairman; Megan Brumley, Trustee; Phil Bowden, Trustee 

 

Absent: 

Chris Zike, Trustee; Amanda Cox, Clerk 

 

 

Business: 

1. Zoning Commission – The board would like to put together a zoning commission.  

2. Sewer - Manhole on E Martin was overflowing after all the rain. DNR was called about it 

overflowing and running into creek. Clint Cross made mention that maintenance and repairs to 

help avoid these situations would be taken care of if we decided to connect with Moberly Sewer. 

Corner of Scott and Main also contacted DNR for same reasons. Manholes all down Prather Ave. 

are leaking storm water into the system. 

3. Manhole, Resurface, & Road Sign on Linda Lane – Megan Brumley made a motion to get bids to 

repair the manhole on Linda Lane and to get Linda Lane resurfaced where it was torn up to tie 

into that manhole. Vanessa Joseph seconded the motion. All were in favor and motion passed on 

a voice vote.  

4. Scott Street – Railroad still owns property and cars fly down road. Vanessa Joseph would like to 

look into closing the road off. It is used to deliver meals on wheels, which could cause issues for 

them. Need to call railroad to determine if we could potentially be fined for using road. Motion 

made by Vanessa Joseph to look into blocking Scott with concrete barriers. Megan seconded the 

motion. All were in favor and motion passed on a voice vote.  

5. Lions Club – Would like to sell alcohol during Pioneer Days from Lions Club building. They will 

carry the event insurance as usual. The board would like to give them permission. They have also 

invited the board to participate in the parade. 

6. Snow Removal Bid – The only bid obtained for snow removal after being posted in the Moberly 

Monitor Index was from C2 Excavating & Tree-B-Gone. The Village of Cairo Board reviewed 

the bid and a motion was made by Megan Brumley to accept the bid and auction all city 

equipment as discussed at June meeting. The motion was seconded by Vanessa Joseph and all 

voted in favor. Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote 

 

Adjournment: 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m., on a motion made by Megan Brumley. The motion was 

seconded by Vanessa Joseph. All voted unanimously in favor of adjourning the meeting. 

 

Respectively Submitted, 

 

Amanda Cox, Clerk 


